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Area Studies Division
05/13/2021
10:00 am – 11:00 am

Minutes

Attendees: Mara Thacker, Atoma Batoma, Steve Witt, Shuyong Jiang, Joe Lenkart, Kit Condill, Antonio Sotomayor, Laila Hussein, Bob Geraci
Absent: TBD
Invited Attendees: Members of the Arts and Humanities visited the meeting to join the discussion on the UGL / Main Library Integration

1. Sign up for Note Taking
Steve Witt volunteered to take minutes for the meeting.
2. Approval of the Minutes from February and March
The minutes from the February and March meetings were approved were approved through a motion from Laila Hussein that was seconded by Joe Lenkart.
3. Discussion Items:
4. UGL/Main Library Integration
The Faculty Senate resolution expressing concern with the UGL/Main Library integration was discussed.  Because many of the units and faculty that signed on to the Senate resolution were from Area Studies and Arts and Humanities liaison units, representatives from the Arts and Humanities Division joined the discussion.  Antonio provided a brief report from the Integration Team.  He described the process, subgroups, and identification of stakeholder groups to gather feedback through public fora etc.  Antonio noted that the group had discussed the feedback received from the Faculty Senate meeting and that the Main Library Integration group has been very much focused on the task and with student centered approach.
There was a general discussion on ways to move forward and reach out to faculty that showed concern with the building project.  The library faculty from these divisions expressed concern that frustration with the building process could impact relations with patrons.  It was decided to create a space for conversation with faculty to help develop a path towards a smooth transition that supports all of our patron groups and stakeholders.  The group decided to offer an open forum with faculty to speak about spaces, collections, and services.  The forum will be hosted by the two divisions.  Paula and Mara will write a letter of invitation to a series of open meetings.  As a courtesy, the group also decided that the Library Dean and AUL’s should be informed of these meetings.
1. IAS/Mortenson Center Collaboration and Collocation
Steve and Clara informed the Division that the library administration wishes for the units to develop a closer working relationship.  This initiative, which was started by the Dean, would explore ways in which the two units could collocate physically as a result of the UGL/Main Library Integration and also develop new mission driven programming and activities that would compliment both units while supporting wider library and campus strategic goals.  In response to this request, Clara and Steve are drafting a report to library administration that will organize this planning process and ensure the inclusion of staff and stakeholders in conversations and decision making.  There were several points of concern regarding how decisions for these changes would be made.  Clara and Steve appreciated these concerns and noted that both units would engage in further discussions both individually and collectively to ensure that any proposal that come from IAS and the Mortenson Center would be crafted through dialogue.
4. Reports
None
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